
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Meets Basra Tribal Sheikhs, Dignitaries, Emphasizes
Stability, Development

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of the National State Powers' Alliance, visited the guesthouse of

Sheikh Kadhum Abdullah Yassin Al-Dahish, where H.E. met with tribal leaders and dignitaries

from Basra, recalling the deep-rooted relationship shared with Basra's sheikhs during pivotal

moments in Iraq's history.

H.E. highlighted that Iraq is currently experiencing political, social, and security stability,

underscoring the importance of preserving and enhancing these achievements. H.E. called for a

positive and wise approach to regional developments and urged collective responsibility in

safeguarding the stability gained.

H.E. congratulated the attendees on the blessed anniversaries of the Imams of Ahl al-Bayt

(peace be upon them) and the Shaaban uprising, praising the calm and stability in Basra and

recognizing the vital role of its honorable tribes in maintaining security alongside the

efforts of security forces. H.E. expressed hope for further development and prosperity in

Basra, in line with its historical significance and status.

H.E. noted that Iraq has become a refuge for the region's people due to its growing stability

and rising regional influence. H.E. emphasized the need to develop the agricultural sector,

protect  local  crops  from  harmful  imports,  and  adopt  modern  agricultural  and  irrigation

technologies to boost local production and support the national economy.

At  the  conclusion  of  the  meeting,  His  Eminence  stressed  the  importance  of  unity  and

collaboration among tribes, the government, and society to safeguard national achievements and

to continue advancing stability and development in Basra and Iraq as a whole.


